
Hart County Board of Commissioners

November 23, 2010

5:30 p.m.

The Hart County Board of Commissioners met November 23, 2010 at 5:30 p.m. at the Hart County Administrative & Emergency Services Center. 

Chairman Joey Dorsey presided with Commissioners R C Oglesby, Daniel Reyen, Brandon Johnson and Ken Brown in attendance. 

1. Prayer  

Prayer was offered by Commissioner Johnson. 

2. Pledge of Allegiance 

Everyone stood in observance of the Pledge of Allegiance. 

3. Call to Order  

Chairman Dorsey called the meeting to order. 

4. Welcome  
Chairman Dorsey welcomed those in attendance. 

5. Approve Agenda  

Commissioner Johnson moved to approve the meeting agenda to include Executive Session to discuss potential litigation matters. Commissioner Reyen provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 5-0. 
6. Approve Minutes of Previous Meeting(s)  

· 11/9/10 Regular Meeting

· 11/9/10 Budget Work Session 

Commissioner Oglesby moved to approve the minutes of the November 9, 2010 meetings. Commissioner Brown provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 5-0. 

7. Remarks By Invited Guests, Committees, Authorities

None 

8. Reports By Constitutional Officers & Department Heads 

County Attorney Walter Gordon reported that he will have the Intergovernmental Agreement with the City of Hartwell for housing inmates ready for review and adoption within the next couple of meetings. 
9. County Administrator’s Report 

County Administrator Jon Caime did not have anything to report.
10. Chairman’s Report  

Chairman Dorsey clarified accusations from the BOA Chairman in the local paper where the BOA Chairman accused BOC members of personal interferences in the delaying the personal property audit.  He explained that the BOA request for $230,000 for the personal property audit was almost 6 times more than the amount paid for the last audit, that the DOR granted a request to delay the audit until 2012, and that the BOA should be focusing all their efforts on completing the 2009 revaluation and can not take on another large project now.
11. Commissioners’ Reports 

None 

12. Consent Agenda 

None

13. Old Business 

a) Recreation Department Revised Background Check Policy for Volunteers

Commissioner Johnson moved to adopt the RD revised background check policy for volunteers. Commissioner Reyen provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 5-0. 

b) Interim FY11 Spending Resolution for December  

Commissioner Reyen moved to adopt the interim FY11 spending resolution. Commissioner Johnson provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 5-0. 

c) Facilities Use Agreement with BOE for Basketball 

Commissioner Oglesby moved to adopt the facilities use agreement. Commissioner Reyen provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 5-0. 

d) Installment Tax Billing 

County Administrator Jon Caime provided a PowerPoint presentation on how the tax digest delays will have an impact on the taxpayers.   He expressed concerns with the large increased tax liability many Hart County taxpayers will face in 2011 with the current two years of back taxes owed plus an increase in taxes for 2011 if the 2009 digest gets completed in 2011.  
He noted claims by BOA chairman Jim McMullan in the local paper claiming insufficient resources in the Tax Assessors’ office. CA Caime’s presentation showed the BOA budget from 1999 through 2010 with graphs providing the increase funding from $150,000 to more than $900,000 in 2010, as well as increases in training expenditures.
CA Caime also explained the complex issues involved with determining millage for three years of spending such as the fact that the 76% of the tax millage is determined by the Board of Education, the complexity of determining what millage is needed for spending that occurred three years ago, the depleted fund balance etc…  He also showed that the depleted fund balance and the bulk of deficit spending for two years were due to the BOA expenses.

He explained that at least six notices will be sent out next year to taxpayers which could lead to concern and confusion. He stated that it was hopeful that installment billing could ease the financial strain on Hart County tax payers but that the installment tax billing law is not beneficial for the taxpayers as the law structures it.
Chairman Dorsey expressed his concern for individuals with mortgages in escrow and the impact that the delays will have on escrow that is set aside to pay property tax. He also reported that the through a consent order issued by the DOR allows the county to complete the 2009 digest by July 2011 or be subject to additional fines. 
No action was taken on the Installment Tax Billing item. 

14. New Business 

a) First Reading of Outdoor Watering Restrictions Ordinance 

CA Caime explained that State Law requires the BOC to adopt this ordinance by January.  Commissioner Reyen questioned the HCWSUA enforcing this ordinance.  County Attorney Gordon responded that the State Law did not explain who is responsible for enforcement therefore the HCWSUA seems to be the obvious entity to enforce this ordinance.  Commissioner Reyen moved to adopt the first reading of the Outdoor Watering Restrictions Ordinance.  Commissioner Johnson provided a second to the motion and the motion passed 5-0.
b) Presentation of the Final Draft FY11 Budget 

County Administrator Jon Caime presented the final draft FY11 budget. 

c) FY11 Budget Public Hearing  

Commissioner Reyen moved to open the floor for the FY11 budget public hearing. Commissioner Oglesby provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 5-0.  
BOA chair Jim McMullan stated that the funds budgeted for the mapping were drastically reduced and would be insufficient. He also asked the BOC to reconsider funding the personal property audit. 

Chairman Dorsey responded that the funding is not available for the personal property audit and that the appraisal staff should already be performing the personal property audit. He also stated that the BOA made promises that the BOA staff would perform the mapping in-house when the BOA requested thousands of dollars in training for mapping to send BOA staff to Texas. 

Mr. McMullan responded that the BOA does not have qualified staff to perform the audit in-house furthermore that the Appraiser III does not have the experienced needed.   He also stated that the BOA staff is not capable of performing the mapping in-house.  He commented that the personal property audit will generate additional revenue for the County above the cost for this audit.
Chairman Dorsey explained that 76% of the revenue from the audit will go to the Board of Education but 100% of the funding will have to come from the limited financial resources of the BOC.  The audit would need to generate 2 to 3 times more revenue that the BOA has claimed will be generated from this audit in order to be revenue neutral to the taxpayers of Hart County.  He further clarified that the DOR consent order does not require this audit until 2012.

Commissioner Reyen pointed out that there is a personal property auditor on the BOA staff right now and questioned what that person is doing if not performing personal property audits.   Chairman Dorsey questioned how the in-house personal property auditor was to gain the experience to perform these audits in-house.  The BOA Chairman responded that the vendor hired to perform the audit would train the staff member.  Chairman Dorsey stated that this same promise was stated by the BOA Chairman with the GMASS contract revaluation but did not occur.

Commissioner Johnson questioned BOA Chairman McMullan on the BOA Chairman’s accusations in the local paper that Chairman Dorsey delayed the personal property audit as benefit to his employer.  Commissioner Johnson requested that the BOA Chairman present his factual evidence to the BOC at a future BOC meeting on his accusation that Chairman Dorsey delayed the personal property audit for his personal interests.

Public comment was also offered by Cliff Walker. 
With no further comment, Commissioner Reyen moved to close the public hearing. Commissioner Oglesby provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 5-0. 

d) Optional Life Insurance  

Commissioner Oglesby moved to allow Gateway Financial to present an optional life insurance policy to county employees. Commissioner Reyen provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 5-0. 
e) Request to transfer part time to full time at EMS  

Commissioner Reyen moved to allow part time EMT Amanda Brown to full time status. Commissioner Oglesby provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 4-1 (Commissioner Johnson opposed, clarifying that he trusts the BOC’s position on this and the recommendation of Terrell Partain but that the County needs to cut spending wherever possible). 

15. Public Comment  

Commissioner Oglesby commented the BOC’s policies on public comment are to limit comments to five minutes and recommended we get back to the BOC policy by limiting public comments to 5 minutes. 
16. Executive Session – potential litigation matters  

Commissioner Reyen moved to exit into Executive Session to discuss potential litigation matters. Commissioner Oglesby provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 5-0. 

With no further action taken during Executive Session, Commissioner Oglesby moved to exit. Commissioner Reyen provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 5-0. 

17. Adjournment 

Commissioner Oglesby moved to adjourn the meeting. Commissioner Reyen provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 5-0. 

--------------------------------------------------
-----------------------------------------------------

Joey Dorsey, Chairman


Lawana Kahn, County Clerk
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